
Halwin Headlines 

Friday 8th November 2024 

Congratulations to everyone who has been working hard  on their weekly homework. You 

will see later in the newsletter our top scorers on Spelling Shed, children who have 

achieved the Maths Whizz Hall of Fame this week and children who reached their Acceler-

ated Reader Autumn 1 target. Superstars!  

This is my favourite time of the year in school and I can’t wait for all the lovely events, trips 

and visitors we have arranged. Today, we enjoyed a visit from Julia Berry, our PCSO, to 

talk about road safety and the children were reminded that if they are under 135cm in 

height, by law  they require a booster seat in the car. When we measured them this was all 

of Robins and lots of Owls! 

There has been plenty of reading and writing happening this week as well! Kingfishers 
Class have enjoyed the start of their new book for this term (The Girl of Ink and Stars) and 
have been getting to know the feisty protagonist, Isabella. Owls class have begun reading 
the Firework Maker’s Daughter and started their new Geography unit about volcanoes. 
Robins class have been reading The Rainbow Fish and colour mixing in Art to create scales 
for a giant rainbow fish! 

Attendance letters have been sent out to everyone today. We understand that there has 
been illness this term but we do have a statutory responsibility to inform you of your 
child’s attendance and monitor closely if it falls below 95%. Letters have also been sent 
out this week for booking parents evening appointments, please return as soon as possi-
ble. Please can parents also check they have paid via Parent Pay for trips this term and last 
term (including Robins Library trip, Owls Farm trip and Kingfishers Spaceport trip) other-
wise we will be unable to use the Crofty shared minibuses for future trips. 

We will soon begin preparing for our Christmas performance and invite families to join us 

on Thursday 12th December at either 2.15pm or 6pm. We would like to invite pupils to de-

sign a poster to advertise the event—please see details of what to include and deadline 

later in the newsletter. 

Both our new Crofty Coastal Crew and Eco-Trust representatives met online this week 

with other pupils from Crofty schools to discuss their roles this year—please see their     

reports later in the newsletter. 

Finally, have a lovely weekend. We will be having a Remembrance assembly and silence on 

Monday and we still have poppies and other items in the school office. Please send your 

child in with money in a named envelope or purse if you would like them to purchase any 

items and donate to the charity. Please see suggested price list later in the newsletter.  

Confidence Aspiration Resilience Enjoyment 

Next week’s lunch menu NEW week 2 

Get in touch 
 

You can contact us via 
phone or email. 

 
01209 860329  

 
halwinsecretary@croftymat.org  

 
Wrap-Around Care 

Booking Link attached. 

Attendance 

We aim for all our    
children to have at least 

97% attendance 
throughout the year.   

Overall attendance for 
this week was 92.07%   

 

See below for the at-
tendance for each class 

last week. 

 

Robins: 93.85% 

Owls: 91.41% 

Kingfishers: 91.11% 

 

mailto:halwinsecretary@croftymat.org


Halwin Heroes 
This year we will be celebrating our Star of the Week and CARE champions every week! 

Confidence Aspiration Resilience Enjoyment 

 

Confidence  

 

Hudson 

 

Aspiration 

 

Freyja 

  

Resilience 

 

Mason 

  

Enjoyment 

  

 

Jacob 

 

Team Points 

 

Blue— 189 

Red—191 

Green— 103 

Yellow— 203 

 

 

 

Star of the 
Week 

 

Robins 
 

Harrison 

  

Owls 
 

Henry 

  

 Kingfishers 
 

Penny 

 

Maths Whizz Hall of Fame 

 

Owls: Poppy, Rupert B, Harry, Henry, 
Marley, Rupert H-M, Lukas 

 

Kingfishers: Amelia, Connor, Eli, 
Ethan, Luna, Maddison, Mia, Penny 

 



Halwin Heroes 
 

    

 

Hall of Fame 

1. Penny 

2. Marley 

3. Sam 

4. Lloyd 

5. Rupert H-M 

6. Connor 

7. Harry 

8. Eli 

9. Mia 

10.Lukas 

11.Luna 

12.Carter 



Halwin Heroes 
 

    

 

 

 

Autumn 1 Reading Target Achieved 

 

Owls: Henry, Lukas, Benjamin, Harry, 

Rupert H-M, Amber, Marley 

 

Kingfishers: Penny, Connor, Amelia,     

Kai, Bryn  
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Notices and Events 
 

Safer Inside—Lockdown practice 

During the week beginning Monday 18th November, we will perform a lockdown drill so children know what to 

do in the unlikely event that we need to lockdown the school and remain inside. Class teachers will talk to the 

children about what to do and emphasize that it is a drill and there is nothing to be worried about. We will let 

you know after it has taken place in case your children talk about it when they get home. Please do contact us if 

you have any questions. 

 

Christmas Celebration competition  

We would like to invite Halwin children to create a poster for our upcoming Christmas Celebration. Please hand 

your posters into the school office by Thursday 14th November. The winning entry will be used to advertise 

the event. 

Your poster must be on A4 paper and include the following information: 

Halwin Christmas Celebration 

Date: Thursday 12th December 2024 

Location: Halwin School Hall 

Time: 2.15pm and 6pm 

Refreshments available 

(Avoid drawing too close to the edge of the paper as it makes it difficult to scan the image) 

 

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 

We have a selection of poppies and other items in the school office. Please send money in with your child in a 

named purse or envelope. 

Suggested donations: 

•Snap bands £2 

•Material bracelet £1 

•Wrist band £1 

•2024 Pin badge £4 

•Poppy 50p 

•Reflective keyring £1 
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Notices and Events 
Crofty Coastal Crew—Maddison & Nicholas 

In our meeting on Tuesday, we met with our fellow coastal crew from across the trust to discuss the tasks for the 

year ahead such as litter picking, learning about sustainable fishing and how to look after the coastline. We are 

looking forward to meeting everyone in person soon. 
 

Eco-Trust Council—Lexilee & Bryn 

During our online meeting this afternoon, we talked about what we are going to be doing this year and found out 

that there will be a forest theme. We also found out about the different trips and meet-ups planned for this year 

and everyone got excited about a barbeque! 

 

Autumn 2 Family learning sessions—diary dates 

After the success of our first sessions, we are excited to invite you to join your child in class again this term. One 

parent per child due to space. Sorry we are unable to accommodate siblings.  

We will send out booking links next week but wanted to share the dates with you for your diaries. 

Robins – Computing – Wednesday 27th Nov 2.15pm  

Owls – Geography – Mon 9th Dec 2.15pm 

Kingfishers – DT – Tuesday 17th Dec 2.15pm 

 

Staffing News 

It will be Miss Richards last day at Halwin on Friday 15th November as she is joining the RAF. We wish her lots 

of luck for this exciting new adventure. We are pleased to share that we have employed a new administrator, 

who will be starting the following week. 

Mr Barnard will be leaving Halwin at Christmas. Mr Barnard has been with the school for many years, and he 

will be missed by all. Please be reassured that Mr Barnard will support with a smooth transition and we wish 

him all the best for his next endeavours. We are already working hard on the recruitment process and we will let 

you know staffing arrangements for January as soon as possible.  

 

Upcoming online Parent/Carer workshops with our Mental Health Practitioner —sign up links: 

Behaviour Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/1PwGDXSQ40 

Sleep Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/7ac7qHLPhc 

Worry Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/YR5MeEwtEF 

Resilience Workshop - https://forms.office.com/e/TE2UmBZrHK 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fforms.office.com%2fe%2f1PwGDXSQ40&c=E,1,qbTaE0Rb-sDiNhyQHeRX2MW7JAJH1ixWtxko_x9AANMcER3sRpDgX6vNnB2tDwhdUGyh2BEs1mibBrQZyn9kCnidKTXpbVst7982YtAkFTEjI_s5gvj8&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fforms.office.com%2fe%2f7ac7qHLPhc&c=E,1,FnsLSf9TXmy0m_7n0fsKB6RIlLWotM7RHuOAQHK1xlb3nNEpu-dWzP208HCB35oX56u_q3jEJfubiZTbu-6W0fDcIA60UhBrqNuK9qB6Ywc,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fforms.office.com%2fe%2fYR5MeEwtEF&c=E,1,zun3k_CC-IVi9LEQmCO7Ph9bitUUQ6IgCFbs038S0NP7D4xYn_QkDmxe_Ug-3AVqytOVeaznamJCUweBUVrROnRfCxRsxW1jwKAY9ttdUCTufiIZy3z3&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fforms.office.com%2fe%2fTE2UmBZrHK&c=E,1,vRuWN7G5xiBA-x_4uoNmUFMO13kCL12Pa42Csa4r_wd2NQZ6alm5cxl0TyjoCCYpJJffMJhCLteNhW9b184HDLUzV4JmUFeR375bSWzicilH4VNzQnQ,&typo=1


Confidence Aspiration Resilience Enjoyment 

Notices and Events 
 

Attendance 

The updated attendance policy is available on the school website: https://halwin.croftymat.org/  
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Diary dates—Autumn 2 
 

 

Monday 11th November Nasal Flu Vaccinations 

Thursday 14th November Kingfishers Trip—Spaceport, Newquay 

Friday 15th November Parent Assembly & FoH Bake Sale 

Mon 18th Nov & Thurs 21st Nov Parent’s Evenings—please return slip 

Wednesday 20th November Y5/6 Crofty Small School Hub Sports Event 

Monday 25th November Dance Workshops—all classes 

Wednesday 27th November School Council - Food Bank visit 

Thursday 28th November 7pm FoH Wreath Making Workshop 7pm 

Friday 6th December 
Assembly visit—David Shepherd Wildlife 

Foundation 

Wednesday 11th December Christmas Lunch 

Thursday 12th December Christmas Performance 2.15pm & 6pm 

Thursday 19th December Kingfishers Trip—Pantomine @Helston CC 

Friday 20th December 
Parent Assembly  

End of Autumn Term 

Monday 6th January Start of Spring Term 


























